Dear Ma. Davies,

While as a writer I am anxious for what I have written to be as available as possible for what you describe as the "endightenment of our readers." it is impossible for me to give those books to the University of Hichigan Library. — IMM WAT

Thus I enclose an invoice for these.

All my work for it years now has been without subsidy, without regular income, and done by going into debt.

There has been no meaningful support for it, not even from these institutions that want it for permanent archival use.

By disappointment over the lack of support for a work that needs to be done is not the reason I can't give those books away, however.

Mores survival is. They are the only income I have and it is hardly enough to enable me to continue this work.

Sincerely,

Harold Weisberg